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TOWN COUNCIL OF LEO-CEDARVILLE 
EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 11, 2014 
 
The town council of Leo-Cedarville met in executive session on February 11, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. 
at the Town Hall of Leo-Cedarville, located at 13909 Pony Express Run, Leo, IN  46765. 
 
ATTENDANCE:  In attendance were John Clendenen, president; Tim Richards, vice president; 
Paul Steffens and Kevin Veatch, council members; Peggy Garton, town manager; and John 
Eastes, clerk-treasurer.  Councilman Ted Garton was unable to attend. 
 
 Executive Session:  The executive session met only for the purpose of discussing the 

purchase of real property by the governing body up to the time a contract or option to 
purchase or lease may be executed by the parties, pursuant to I.C. 6.1.  All such strategy 
discussions were necessary for competitive or bargaining reasons and did not include 
competitive or bargaining adversaries.  No other subject matter was discussed in the 
executive session other than the subject matter specified in the public notice. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
 
APPROVE:  
 
 
 
             
John Clendenen, President   Paul Steffens, Council Member   
 
 
 
                                      _         
Tim Richards, Council Member  Kevin Veatch, Council Member 
 
 
 

ATTEST:        
     John Eastes, Clerk-­‐Treasurer  


